
 

 

 

 

December 17, 2020 

 

Jennings School District 

2559 Dorwood Drive 

Jennings, MO 63136  

 

Dear Chaunceia Mayfield: 

 

On behalf of Dr. McCoy, Superintendent, of Jennings School District, Jennings School District board 

members, staff, students, and parents, thank you and your organization, Strengthen Thy Sister, for your 

generous donation of gift cards, mask, gloves, and cleaning supplies to Jennings Hope House I & II.  

 

The Hope Houses were opened to ensure that our students who were experiencing homelessness and 

serious family issues, could have a safe place to go. Our students receive social and emotional support 

and can continue their education uninterrupted in a nurturing home environment until their family 

situation improve.  

 

We are blessed to have your organization as a donor and know that you care about our students as much 

as we do. This has been a difficult year for all of us across the nation and the world due to the 

coronavirus pandemic. Your support to ensure that our Hope House students have a Merry Christmas 

during these unsettling times is so considerate and very gracious.    

 

We gratefully thank you again for your unconditional support, which helps us to continue to provide a 

safe, healthy, and loving home environment for our students.    

  

Sincerely, 

 

Dr. Vernice Hicks-Prophet 

Assistant Superintendent of Elementary Schools  

 

Dr. Vernice Hicks-Prophet 

Assistant Superintendent of Elementary Schools 

 

CENTRAL ADMINISTRATION & BOARD OF EDUCATION OFFICE  2559 Dorwood Drive • Jennings, MO 63136 • Phone (314) 653-8000/Fax (314) 653-8030 


